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What was good?  

We changed the project again this year, to Gargantuan Golf.  This used the tower of power again, but had the advantage that there was no release mechanism that could break down.  We got permission to leave the tower down in the SRC, and that helped a lot.  For the contest itself we were on one of the main courts down at the SRC.  We used hats as the prizes which was pleasant because they only had words on them—no one had to design a picture for the t-shirts.

We also made a number of modifications to the course that seemed to improve the students’ performance.  One, we hired student workers to be in-class assistants for every section.  Two, the department head made the class sizes smaller by adding another section of the class.  Three, we added short concept questions at the start of the early lectures to emphasize important points from the previous day’s lecture.  Four, we changed the first exam to have a computer-based portion and a written (multiple choice) portion.   Five, we added a separate lecture on recursive assignments, and an additional lecture on multidimensional arrays which was separate from the introduction of plotting.  (We had two extra days before Christmas break this year.)

Not very many students received below a 70 on the first exam, which was our criterion for whether a student needed to take the refresher week. We think they may have studied harder because we said that we would average their makeup test and the original test, rather than completely replacing the original test with the makeup as we had last year.
What wasn't so good?  

We almost got kicked out of the SRC because some athletic team was going to take over our spot for practice if it rained.  
It was questionable whether we should have the refresher week or not—the majority of the students who took the refresher week did not improve their grades very much.

Once again, Working Model was a bit troublesome on the exam.  I had trouble opening some of the submitted files reliably.  Also, we still had trouble with the electronic posting of the exams—the system crashed a lot.  

Next Time I/We Plan to Modify the Course by Changing/Trying


We realized that we just needed to start the sectional contests earlier in the day so that we don’t run into sports practice time.
We should consider getting rid of the refresher week so that we can introduce functions/subroutines.

We need to figure out a way to get the electronic exams posted reliably.  It is possible that Angel could do this better than a straight afs posting, but I am not convinced.  In EM103 (Graphical Communications) they use CD’s, but that is a lot of CD swapping in and out which I would prefer to avoid.
Jerry is going to work on an air gun project for Spring 2006, which we may be able to use nicely for Winter 2006-2007.
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